
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 7, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the County of Gloucester’s Construction of Thomas Edison Parkway 

project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the County of 

Gloucester, located at 2 South Broad Street, Woodbury, NJ 08096. The funding will be used for 

construction of an extension of Thomas Edison Parkway (CR-641 Spur, the Bypass) through 

Rowan University’s new West Campus to meet Lambs Road (CR 635) at a point just south of the 

intersection with Pitman-Barnsboro Road/West Holly Avenue (CR 624), for the construction of 

two new public County roads that will run through Rowan’s West Campus, and for development 

and completion of an off-road, multi-purpose trail for both bike and pedestrian use. The project is 

an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as it will provide safe, efficient, and effective infrastructure 

that connects communities to one another ensuring mobility and economic growth. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

USC 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate  

family. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      

Donald Norcross 

      Member of Congress 

 

 


